
TICK SEGERBLOM
Clark County Commissioner, District E

A MESSAGE FROM TICK

I hope that you all are well and are continuing to 
stay safe during this time. I just wanted to take 
the time to thank all of our first responders, 
medical professionals, grocery store workers, 
County staff, and everyone else on the front lines 
who is tirelessly working to provide necessary 
services to all of our residents. I also want to 
thank you all for being responsible and 
continuing to socially distance. I understand how 
difficult this time is, but we will get through it 
together.


As always, if you have questions or need any 
assistance, please contact me at: (702) 455-3500 
or CCDistE@ClarkCountyNV.gov. 

(702) 455 - 3500 ccdiste@clarkcountynv.gov facebook.com/tick4nevada
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Vote by Mail for June Primary Election
In an effort to limit the spread of the 
Coronavirus, the June 9, 2020, Primary 
Election will be conducted entirely by mail 
in Clark County and throughout Nevada. 


All Clark County active registered voters 
will receive a mail ballot packet from the 
County Election Department in the mail on 
or before May 18, 2020.


Commissioner Segerblom’s Newsletter
April 27, 2020

Win the U.S. Census
Since the kickoff of the 2020 U.S. Census 
on March 12, about 52% of households in 
Nevada have filled out their census.  A link 
to the U.S. Census bureau’s response 
map, which tracks participation rates by 
state in the U.S. Census is posted on the 
Southern Nevada Counts “Win the 
Census” campaign website at 
www.SouthernNevadaCounts.com. 


The Census form can be filled out online 
over the U.S. Census Bureau’s website at 
www.2020Census.gov or by phone or mail.


Census Bureau is operating toll-free language assistance lines in many languages including the 
three most common spoken in Southern Nevada: English (844) 330-2020; Spanish (844) 
468-2020; and Tagalog (844) 478-2020. It’s critical that we all complete the Census so that our 
community can get the funding and representation we deserve from D.C. Please complete the 
Census if you have not already and encourage others to do the same!

Because it is an all-mail ballot election, you will not be required to submit a mail ballot request for 
the Primary Election. For additional info, visit:   or call (702) 455-8683. 


COVID-19 UPDATES

http://www.southernnevadacounts.com/
http://www.2020census.gov/
http://www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/vote


COVID-19 WEBINARS

District E COVID-19 Newsletter
April 27, 2020 5

Driveway Dance Party
In an effort to promote health, wellness and 
togetherness in our communities while stressing 
the importance of social distancing, Clark County 
Parks and Recreation has developed a Drive Way 
Dance party utilizing one of our County vans. 


Equipped with a DJ and sound system, our 
dance mobile operates Mondays through 
Fridays from 9am - 3pm. To schedule a visit go 
to: www.inittogethersnv.com/dance-mobile-visits

NFL Draft — Vegas 2022
On Thursday, April 23rd, the NFL 
announced that they are bringing the Draft 
back to Vegas in 2022! This comes after 
the 2020 public Draft events in Las Vegas 
were canceled due to COVID-19.


The location plans previously announced 
for the 2020 Draft will remain in place for 
2022. Additional elements and plans for 
the 2022 Draft will be revealed at a later 
date. 
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The Clark County Marriage License Bureau at the Regional Justice Center in downtown 
Las Vegas will reopen Monday, April 27, with new requirements in place due to 
COVID-19. To learn more visit: clarkcountynv.gov/public-communications/news/Pages/
Marriage-License-Bureau-Opening-Monday.aspx

https://www.inittogethersnv.com/dance-mobile-visits
https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/public-communications/news/Pages/Marriage-License-Bureau-Opening-Monday.aspx
https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/public-communications/news/Pages/Marriage-License-Bureau-Opening-Monday.aspx
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UMC & COVID-19 TESTING

UMC is diligently working to significantly 
increase the number of corona virus tests 
it can process during the coming weeks, 
helping fill a critical need that is 
considered key to reopening our 
community and containing future 
outbreaks of the virus.


Presently, UMC’s lab can process 500 tests per day. That number is expected to 
increase to 1,500 tests per day on Apr. 25, and then reach 4,000 tests per day on 
May 1. By June 1, the lab is expected to be able to process 10,000 tests per day. 
Tests take about 24 hours to complete.


In addition, UMC’s lab will launch and anti-body testing on May 30. The anti-body 
tests can show whether someone is currently infected, and whether they have been 
infected with COVID-19 in the past.
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Online Domestic Violence Temporary Protective Order

For those without access to a computer, the Family Law Self-Help Center is also processing 
domestic violence temporary protective order (TPO) applications by phone on Monday through 
Friday from 8 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Those facing domestic violence can call 702-455-1500 to get a 
TPO facilitated by phone. Help is also available by email tpoinfo@lacsn.org. 

The Nevada Eighth Judicial District Court 
has launched an online guided application 
for domestic violence temporary protective 
orders, which is available at the following 
link: nevada.tylerhost.net/SRL/SRL/Start?
legalProcessKey=Domestic_Violence_Temp
orary_Protective_Order.  


Upon completion, the applicant will be set 
for a telephonic hearing. Applicants have 
until 4 p.m. to submit their completed 
application for a same-day phone-in 
hearing; otherwise, they will be set for a 
hearing on the following morning.
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During the COVID-19 crisis, Legal 
Aid Center of Southern Nevada is 
continuing to help the community 
with their legal needs. 


To reach them, call (702) 386-1070 
or email info@lacsn.org. You can 
also read their COVID-19 Toolkit at: 
 www.lacsn.org/covid-19


Nevada Legal Services is continuing 
to serve the public during the 
COID-19 crisis. They have hosted a 
series of free legal resource events 
online to help the community. 


To reach them, call (702) 386-0404 
or email intake@nlslaw.net. You can 
also visit: https://nlslaw.net/


mailto:tpoinfo@lacsn.org
https://nevada.tylerhost.net/SRL/SRL/Start?legalProcessKey=Domestic_Violence_Temporary_Protective_Order
https://nevada.tylerhost.net/SRL/SRL/Start?legalProcessKey=Domestic_Violence_Temporary_Protective_Order
https://nevada.tylerhost.net/SRL/SRL/Start?legalProcessKey=Domestic_Violence_Temporary_Protective_Order
mailto:info@lacsn.org
https://www.lacsn.org/covid-19
mailto:intake@nlslaw.net
https://nlslaw.net/


Southern Nevada Health District

Unemployment Insurance (DETR)
To file an unemployment claim, you call (702) 486-0350 or (702) 
486-3293 or visit: http://ui.nv.gov/css.html. The call center is open 
Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Due to volume, 
applicants are encouraged to file online. 

Food Assistance
If you need assistance finding food or are a senior (60+) in need of 
home-delivered groceries call the Three Square Center at: (702) 
765-4030. You can also find food pick up locations by visiting their 
website at: www.threesquare.org/help


If you have specific questions about COVID-19 you can call the Health 
District’s info line at: (702) 759-INFO (4636). Please note that if you 
have concerns about your health, please call your doctor first.  

In This Together Website & Resources
If you need additional resources, please visit the new website: 
www.inittogethersnv.com/covid-19-community-resources. On this 
website, you can find information on assistance for small businesses, 
health insurance, help with home education, and other useful 
information.  


Employment Opportunities
Workforce Connections is working in coordination with the Nevada 
Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation during this 
time. You can reach them at (702) 822-4200. To view job openings, 
visit: nvcareercenter.org/covid-19/websitedocs/Job-Postings.pdf 

 

Nevada 2-1-1
Nevada 2-1-1 is a free service that provides information about health 
and human service programs available. Dial 2-1-1 on a touch-tone 
phone from anywhere in Nevada (Or call 1-866-535-5654 from 
anywhere).


COVID-19 RESOURCES


